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Next meeting:
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(PRESIDENT NANCY ZIMPHER WILL BE PRESENTING(
I.
Announcements

A.  Aaron Price is serving as Acting Convener for the February meeting.
B.  A seminar on College Student Development will be offered during Spring Quarter on Tuesday afternoons, 3:30pm until 6:00pm.  Anyone interested should contact Ned Donnelly.
II.
Presentations
A. UC Honors Scholars Program Changes, Debbie Brawn, Todd Jones, Jen Lile and Raj Mehta
A powerpoint presentation was handed out and copies can be made available upon request.  The Honors Program, realizing the importance of student engagement and participation, has restructured their admissions process.  Leadership, Community Service, Global Studies and Research & the Creative Arts are the “pillars” of the program.  Experiential based learning is the ideal honors experience for UC students and works well within the framework of UC|21.  Honors is working hard to become the campus clearinghouse for best practices while still managing a holistic experience for their students.  The new program is modeled on existing programs at other schools, some smaller than UC, yet still valuable programs which we are trying to adopt on a larger scale.  Admissions to Honors is perhaps the most obvious change.  Where there used to be a separate application process, students are now invited to join the program based on their application to the university.  Students with 31 or better on the ACT and 1360 or better on the SAT will be automatically admitted to the program while those in the 28-31 ACT and 1260-1360 SAT range will be considered on an individual basis.  Other automatic admits include National Merit Scholars, Darwin T. Turner Scholars, Full Cincinnatus Students and Lindner Honors Plus students.  Any calls you or your office receive with questions about the Honors Admission process should be referred to Todd Jones.  Transfer and Transition students will need to apply for the program by the end of March.  These students must have completed at least 24 hours of college level work and have earned at least a 3.2 GPA.  They will also be required to submit a letter of recommendation and a personal essay for review.  Beginning with this fall, only 300 new freshmen will be admitted to the program.  Current honors students will be permitted to complete the program under current requirements.  FYE in the program is also strengthening as the Honors Retreat will now be expected of all program members.  At this retreat the Honors Peer Mentoring process will begin.  There is also a new Honors 101 course which will be taken during the first year and is based on the pillars under the focus of personal development.  All freshmen will begin work on an e-portfolio as well as engaging in a service learning project during their first year.  First year honors students will also be encouraged to live on campus.  Two pathways will be offered for completing the honors program:  broad and focused.  The broad pathway may follow all four pillars while the focused pathways will choose only one pillar.  Documentation of students’ work in the pillars will be included in their e-portfolio.  The pathways are designed to be flexible and work with any program or major, though the funding of Honors sections in particular courses is ultimately at the discretion of the College of Arts & Sciences.  Please contact the Honors staff if you have any questions.
B.  Financial Aid, Linda Hays & Phyllis Chandler

A powerpoint presentation was handed out and copies can be made available upon request.  Students are currently filling out 2007-2008 FAFSA forms via the web.  Award letters will be sent mid-March via BOL email system and can also be viewed on the Financial Aid website.  Students who are losing income should contact the Financial Aid office for assistance.  Scholarship opportunities are available in a searchable database on the Financial Aid website as well.  The Cincinnati Pride Grant is awarded based upon the FAFSA and the amount is determined by adding the student’s tuition, fees and an additional $800 per year.  Grants and any institutional aid is considered as covering part of these fees and so total assistance will never be more than the above stated equation mandates.  Students with credit from other colleges, such as Cincinnati State, are not eligible for the Cincinnati Pride Grant.

Can advisors access Financial Aid reviews?


Only students can provide advisors with this information.  However, students under financial review should remain in a course if they can earn above a grade of F.


What happens when students drop to part-time?


All financial aid is locked in after day 15 of the quarter unless the student completely withdraws from the university.  However, consequent quarters’ aid may be adjusted if a student is under review.

C.  Cincinnati Guarantee (working title), Gretchen Hart

The program is to be rolled out on February 21, 2007.  The Program does not exclude anyone, only “guarantees” for some students.  Arts & Sciences is the only true change in the admissions requirements.  The program is mostly a PR campaign to bring Cincinnati State students to UC.  These students will have access to guaranteed transfer scholarships beginning with implementation in Fall of 2007.  Many articulation agreements between UC and Cincinnati State have expired and are being revamped through this program.  Cincinnati State transfer evaluations will be completely nearly instantaneously and Gretchen Hart will be advising on Cincinnati State’s campus at least every other Tuesday (9am-2pm).  The two schools are currently working to develop advising sheets for certain programs and will be encouraging graduation from Cincinnati State before applying to UC.  The Culinary program is currently the best academic program at Cincinnati State.  A minimum 2.0 GPA will be required for consideration at UC and admission will be rolling.  UC is currently working on similar agreements with our branch campuses.  Any questions can be directed to Gretchen Hart.
